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AGENDA and MINUTES 
Land Park Community Association 

Eskaton Monroe Lodge 
3225 Freeport Boulevard 

September 21, 2016, 6:30 p.m.  

Board Members:  Steve Winlock- President, Craig Rutledge- Vice President, Stephanie 
Duncan- Treasurer, Barry Hogan- Secretary, Michelle Smira Brattmiller, Pinki Cockrell, 
Shannel LaDue, John Puente, Lisa Riley, John Schade, Don Sronce, Art Taylor, and Steve 
Walker.  
 
6:30 Call to order and brief Board Member Introductions:  The meeting was called to order 
at 6:33 p.m. with all board members present and approximately 37 people in attendance. 
 
 
I. Consent Calendar  
 

A. Minutes of Previous Board Meeting (Barry Hogan) No minutes available since 
there was no meeting in August. 

B. Budget and Board Expenditure Report (Stephanie Duncan) (see attached 
report) 

C. President’s Report/Announcements Steve indicated that there was a need 
for a meeting in October on the 19th.  He thanked the Board and Stephanie 
for the great Membership BBQ.  He indicated that LPCA has contracted 
with Joan Borucki for administrative help beginning September 1. 

D. Thank you Noah’s Bagels and Goodie Tuchews for the refreshments 
 
II. Announcements Presentations  

 
A. Steve Hansen’s office (Consuelo Hernandez): Consuelo thanked the LPCA for its 

participation in Movie Night.  It was a great success and enjoyed by many.  

 

Meeting Rules 
1. If you wish to make a comment, please wait to be recognized by the Board 

President. 
2. Upon being recognized by the Chair, please identify yourself, and please limit 

your remarks to two minutes so that everyone may have an equal opportunity to 
speak and be heard. 

3. If you wish to distribute any materials at the meeting, please present them and 
obtain permission from the Board President in advance of the meeting.  
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Freeport Blvd improvements were supposed to be completed by August 15th 
but due to many factors, its completion has been delayed and completion is 
expected now by September 26th.  The merging traffic from Sutterville to 
Freeport seems to be much better with the new striping.  She asked for 
everyone’s patience with the work.  Investigation will begin on the traffic 
impact on Land Park Drive near the end of this year or early next year to give 
the traffic on both Land Park Drive and Freeport Blvd time to “normalize.”  
The City has just finalized a 24/7 homeless service center to provide 210 
beds.  Hansen’s office will put out an article for Next Door on what is being 
done for the homeless in Sacramento City and County.   
The audience raised questions as to parking in the area and in the “Grid” 
(downtown area).   

 
III. Raley’s Center Presentation (Representative of the Raley’s project)  Todd Oliver, 

representing the Raley’s team gave a presentation on the changes to the project 
as a result of community and city comments.  He indicated that there will be a 
12-foot high wall along the western and northern property lines for noise 
protection along with landscaping on the rear of the buildings facing the wall.  
All lighting in that area will be shielded downward and not visible from the 
adjacent residences.  The 20 or so tenant shops will be individually distinct so 
they look like separate buildings, even though they are not. The historic Raley’s 
sign relocation from the existing Raley’s Center is a part of the new plan.  The 
Planning Commission is expected to hear the application on October 20, 2016 
and City Council action is expected on November 22, 2016.  If approved, 
construction is expected to begin 6 months later with completion in about 11 
months. 
 

IV. Committee Reports and Discussions  
 

A. Land Use (Steve Walker):  Steve indicated that the Committee met in August 
to discuss and recommend on the Raley’s Center.  A letter was sent to the 
Board for its adoption in support of the project.  With respect to the 
Marina Vista/Alder Grove project LPCA will be sponsoring a forum 
sometime in November where both the pro and con will be presented.  
The event is likely to be at Crocker/Riverside Elementary School and is 
expected to last about an hour and a half.  

B. Grant Committee (Barry): Barry was contacted by Crocker/Riverside who 
indicated that their Garden Project is nearly complete.  Upon completion 
the final portion of $1,250 will be sent.  He also indicated that he received 
an application for a grant from the Amphitheater Group for $10,000.  He 
said a Grant Committee meeting would be call soon to discuss the matter.  

C. Parks (Pinki): Pinki reviewed the report that she presented, a copy of 
which is attached. 

D. Public Safety (Art): Art indicated that they are still exploring ways in which 
the restrooms in Land Park can be locked after dark to increase safety and 
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prevent damage to the restrooms.  He indicated that there will be another 
Public Safety Seminar presented by the Sacramento Police and Fire on 
September 28th at 6pm at Crocker/Riverside Elementary.  He asked for 
approval of $150 for volunteer T-shirts.  Motion was made by Barry and 
seconded by Art, approved unanimously for the expenditure of $150 from 
the Events budget line.  

E. Membership (Stephanie): Stephanie indicated that the Membership 
Appreciation BBQ was a great success with attendance of about 50 
members.  She said that membership is now up to about 200.  

F. Events (TOLP) (John Schade): John reviewed the report that he presented, a 
copy of which is attached.   

G, Executive Committee (Steve Winlock):  Steve indicated that the contract with 
Joan Borucki for the Clerical/Bookkeeping work has started as of 
September 1 and that the Committee met to outline the specifics of her 
duties.  Those duties were reviewed with the Board.  He also indicated 
that there will be a meeting soon with the Committee to make 
recommendations on some additional bylaw changes.  

 
IV. New Business  

 
A. Comments and Suggestions from Members and Audience Concern was 

expressed in the way that a recent gas line break was handled by the crew 
working on Freeport Blvd.  It was suggested that safety issues for gas line 
breaks be raised with PG&E at the October meeting.  There was also 
concern about when the Raley’s Center letter was before the Board.  Steve 
explained that due to time constraints for the comment period on the 
Draft EIR the letter was approved by the Board via e-mail vote.  

B. Comments and Suggestions from Board members:  Pinki asked for Board 
approval to send a Get Well card to the owner of The Sandwich Spot as a 
show of concern and support for local businesses.  It was unanimously 
approved by the Board.  Barry suggested that for presentations in the 
future, like Raley’s Center and the upcoming PG&E presentation that LPCA 
use a written questions process where audience members provide the 
president with written questions in advance of the presentation.  It was 
unanimously agreed upon. 

  
V. Upcoming Events: 
 

A. General Discussion:  For a future meeting it was agreed that the Sacramento 
Step Forward organization should make a presentation to the Board.  It 
was also agreed that the Public Safety Committee would work with them 
to see what can be done. 

 
Adjourn: 8:32 p.m.  Next meeting October 19, 2016 at  6:30pm.  



LAND PARK COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

TREASURER'S REPORT 

September 21, 2016 

 

• We have $70,036.87 in our bank accounts. 

• In our checking account, we have $32,932.73. 

• In our savings account, we have $29,104.26. 

• In a separate savings account dedicated to the Rock Garden, there is 

currently a balance of $7,999.88. 

 

Prepared by Stephanie Duncan, Treasurer 
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September 12, 2016 

 

Via Email 

 

Dana Mahaffey, Associate Planner  

City of Sacramento  

Community Development Dept.  

Environmental Planning Services  

300 Richards Blvd., 3rd Floor  

Sacramento, CA 95811-0218  

E-mail: DMahaffey@cityofsacramento.org 

 

RE: Land Park Commercial Center 

 

Dear Ms. Mahaffey, 

 

On behalf of the Land Park Community Association (“LPCA”), I write in connection 

with the draft EIR for the Land Park Commercial Center development (P15-048), better 

known to us as the Raley’s development project. In particular, I write to share the LPCA 

position in support of that proposal. 

 

We would like to commend Raley’s and the development team for their intent to create a 

neighborhood oriented environment, as well as the scale and modern treatment of the 

project’s design.  We feel this project is in true context with the surrounding area.  

Moreover, there are many attractive elements to the design including the Raley’s store 

itself, the extensive use of landscaped outdoor plazas, paseos and seating areas for dining 

and general public gatherings.  We also appreciate the extensive use of trees and would 

like to add our encouragement that this be a high priority and that as many specimen size 

trees as possible be included. 

 

After receiving input from the Land Park community as well as surrounding 

neighborhood associations and bicycle and pedestrian advocates, we feel that the Raley’s 

design team has done their due diligence to respond to neighborhood concerns and adjust 

their plans accordingly. We appreciate the additional bicycle and pedestrian access points 

into and out of the project as well as ample bicycle parking. The addition of glazing, 

windows and other building design elements to soften or break up the mass of the rear  
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building walls is also noted and welcomed. The Raley’s Design Team also integrated the  

historic Raley’s sign per neighbor requests and added foliage, trees, a closed fire lane, 

and other elements behind the Raley’s building to limit the noise and light pollution into 

the backyards of neighboring homes. Each adjustment that the Raley’s Design Team has 

made to accommodate the neighbors and the Land Park neighborhood continues to show 

us that they are a great neighbor and are willing to make this project an open and 

inclusive process. 

 

The Land Park Community Association is excited about the Raley’s development project 

and look forward to having a new Raley’s shopping center on the former Capital Nursery 

site.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

LPCA Board of Directors 

Steve Winlock, President 

president@landpark.org 

 

Cc:  Raley’s Design Team (by email only) 

 Chelsea Minor, Raley’s (by email only, at CMinor1@raleys.com) 

 Planning & Design Commissioners (by email only) 

 Elise Gumm, Project Planner (by email only, at egumm@cityofsacramento.org) 

 Councilmember Steve Hansen (by email only, at shansen@cityofsacramento.org) 

   

 

 


